# Weekly Bulletin

Please find a summary of information for the week ahead for each year group. Information which applies to each year group can be found in the information for all section.

# Things to celebrate and highlight from last week.

We would like to thank all students for their efforts this half term. We have settled into the academic year and students are securing more praise points than ever. We look forward to next half term where students can use their praise points in the fantastic House auction. If you would like to donate anything to any of the house auctions for student to be able to bid on, please get in touch. Well done to Blake B for having the highest number of positive points and Alfie F with the highest number of post cards!

#### Year 7

Keep an eye out for virtual careers opportunities and community events on our announcements on Class Charts. Lovely experiences for our students to engage in.

dn

Coming

This week

#### Year 8

Keep an eve out for virtual careers opportunities and community events on our announcements on Class Charts. Lovely experiences for our students to engage in.

### Year 9

There is a show jumping competition on Sunday 12th November - If your child is interested, please they need to collect a letter from the Year office.

#### Year 10

Keep an eye out for virtual careers opportunities and community events on our announcements on Class Charts. Lovely experiences for our students to engage in.

## Year 11

Key dates coming up: October 17th - Fri 3rd Nov English and Maths Mock exams November 6<sup>th</sup> - Construction (Only vocational Mock). January 22<sup>nd</sup> – 31<sup>st</sup> (Formal Mock

Don't forget 2nd November is VIth

Look out for Thank You cards on Friday! Thank you for your continued support of our students.

Year 7 Peer Mentee's will be meeting with their peer mentor on Friday morning during tutor. After half term this will happen every fortnight.

Look out for Thank You cards on Friday! Thank you for your continued support of our students.

Monday lunchtime club is our LGBT+ club . The club is open to all members of the LGBT+ community, those who are interested in learning more and allies.

Look out for Thank You cards on Friday! Thank you for your continued support of our students.

Ten Tors fitness testing on Tuesday.

Thank you for the continued return of work experience forms. Keep it up! AWESOME placements being secured.

Well done Silver DofE students! A great walk and camp over the weekend!

Look out for Thank You cards on Friday! Thank you for your continued support of our students.

10T who had the highest attendance last week- keep it up

Main site assembly this week will be Mr Kirkbride introducing students to VI Form.

Look out for Thank You cards on Friday! Thank you for your continued support of our students.

Congratulations to the Boys Football and Girls Netball teams - some great games played this term!

HUGE congratulations to Emily S and Keera R who performed lead roles in the Boom Theatre production of 'Six' in Penzance last week - such incredible

Advanced notice - Year 11 will finish at the earlier time of 3pm on Friday (this week only).

Director of Year Martin Thompson thompsonm@ cambornescience.co.uk

Director of Year Cat Knowles knowlesc@ cambornescience.co.uk

Director of Year **Dominic Angove** angoved @cambornescience.co.uk

**Director of Year** Sarah Badcock Badcocks@ cambornescience.co.uk

Director of Year Laura McKinley mckinleyl@ cambornescience.co.uk

#### Information for all

A gentle reminder Monday 30th October is a staff inset day and therefore school will be closed to all students.

All fixtures for this upcoming week can be found in our PE weekly newsletter, this can be found here https://www.cambornescience.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/edition-3.pdf

Students will have information shared with them in tutorial this week about staying safe over half term. This will include guidance on being out in the community and water safety. We wish you all a safe and happy half term break.

